Paxton Conservation Commission
inutes
November 1, 2012 Meeting

Location and Time: Paxton Town Hall 7:35 — 8:30 pm

Attendance Commissioners: Chris Keenan (chair), Michael Voorhis, Jim Robert, Holly Robert (associate), Marisa
Ayvazian, Daniel Genrich. Absent:. Others: Steven Johnson, Rob Johnson.

Minutes: Minutes of the October meeting were not available for review.

Public Hearings:

Notice of Intent Illig’s Pond footbridge and walking path submitted by Steven Johnson as a Scout project.
This is a continuation of the public hearing scheduled for October 29, 2012 which was postponed due to a
declaration of a State of Emergency by Governor Patrick. CK noted his potential conflict with Quinn
Engineering. SJ presented a site plan prepared by Quinn Engineering showing the location of a new
footbridge along the existing footpath that leads along the edge of Illig’s Pond. The new footbridge will
span the tributary entering the south end of Illig’s pond in a location where rotting pallets currently exist.
Two dead overhanging trees will be removed to ensure the safety of those using the bridge. Siltation
controls will be used during construction. The hearing closed on a motion by JR and second by MV. A
standard Order of Conditions was issued with the condition that PCC be notified prior to any dewatering
activities commence on a motion by MV and second by JR.

Miscellaneous:
e None

The next meeting of the Commission will be held on Thursday November 8, 2012 at 7:30 PM.




